LONG DISTANCE WALKERS ASSOCIATION - BEDS BUCKS NORTHANTS GROUP

MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING
HELD ON FRIDAY 28th January 2011
AT 1 IRTHING CLOSE, BEDFORD
Present: Dee Brockway (Social Walks), Gill Bunker, Norman Corrin (Secretary), Merrian Lancaster, John Nickerson (Treasurer), Nigel Schofield (Chairman), Gordon Shaughnessy, Lynn Yorston

Nigel welcomed everyone and thanked John and Judy for hosting the meeting. He welcomed Merrian to her first meeting.
1.
Apologies – Steve Clark, Kevin Lamming
2.
Minutes of Previous Meeting (8th October 2010) and Matters Arising

Kevin had passed on his thanks for the congratulations on his engagement and it was noted that the correct spelling of Kevin’s fiancée’s forename is Sara.  
Norman said that he had not yet contacted Colin Scargill regarding the Bedfordshire Walking Festival.

The Minutes were approved with no other matters arising.
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting (28th November 2010)

Subject to two minor amendments the Minutes were agreed as a true record of the AGM. Gill will amend them and send the revised version to all committee members.  It was agreed that the AGM Minutes will go on the BBN website with a note “Subject to approval at the 2011 AGM”.  It was also agreed that the AGM Minutes will be circulated as a separate item with the Newsletter as these contain information that members who were not able to attend the AGM should be aware of.  It was agreed that Committee Minutes would only be circulated to committee members; there was no need for these to be circulated to all members. It was, however, confirmed that if a member did want to see the Committee Minutes they could contact the Secretary and be sent a copy. An item will be included in the Newsletter by Norman outlining this.
3.
Officers’ Reports 

(a)
Chairman – Nigel Schofield

Nigel’s report was circulated:

Very belated best wishes to everyone for the New Year and I hope that the inclement weather in December and early January has not prevented you from being out and about on walks and enjoying the festive celebrations.  I managed to get out in the Chilterns on 28 December for a walk recee and there was still a fair amount of snow around.  Some good drifts on the western side of Beacon Hill for yomping but the top and eastern side were clear.   

Thank you to all Members who attended the AGM on 28 November, a very cold day and thanks to Gill Bunker and Norman Corrin for organising the meal and meeting respectively.

A special mention ‘in despatches’ for Therese Jarmin and the walk on 16 January ‘Remembering the SOES’.  Very moving at Gibralter Farm Barn and Everton Churchyard.  Those of us who were able to listen to Nicole Carbonara (London LDWA) did so with open mouths as she described the activities of her father as a resistance fighter and that she never met him.

We move into 2011 with our first Challenge – The Chiltern Kanter.  The Marshals’ walk is on Saturday 19 February and the event is on Sunday 27 February.  Norman would love to see you on the 19th and that if possible help as a Marshall on the event.  Also more the merrier at Checkpoint 1 on the Houseman 100.  This is a BBN hosted checkpoint and if you have not signed up please contact Norman – thanks.

As always your Committee and others work tirelessly on your behalf to organise events and arrange a very full social walks programme and Thursday programme. Dee will always love to hear from you to propose a walk.

As always ‘please think what you could do for BBN and not necessarily what the BBN can do for you’ and don’t forget ‘to have a great day out on a walk with BBN’.

Walks since the AGM

· 12 December – Mistletoe at Missenden (12) BBN
· 28 December – Chilterns Recee (20)
· 29 December to 2 Jan – SW Coast Path (St Ives to Cape Cornwall)
· 9 January – Leatherhead Circular (20) Surrey Walking Club
· 16 January – Remember the SOEs (16) BBN
· 22 January – Chilterns Recee (20) trying to put more hills in route!!
Planned Walks

· 30 January – Kathy’s Birthday walk (12) CLOG
· 6 February – Coulsden Circular (17) Surrey Walking Club
· 13 February – Punchbowl Marathon (30) SURREY
· 19 – 21 February – North Norfolk Coast
· 27 February – Marshall on Chiltern Kanter
· 6 March – Guildford Circular (22) Surrey Walking Club
· 11 – 18 March – Gomera (Canary Islands)
· 20 March - Sevenoaks Circular (30) KENT
· 27 March – Daffodil Dawdle (27) – NORFOLK AND SUFFOLK
· 3 April – Newbury Circular (21) Recee – LONDON
· 10 April – Three Rs and Risborough Rollercoaster final recee (20) BBN and SWG
· 16/17 April – Wellington Boot (62.5) CORNWALL AND DEVON
· 29 April – 1 May – Isle of Purbeck (SWG)
The text of Nigel’s Chairman’s Report is to be included in the Newsletter.

There were no questions following Nigel’s report.  
(b)
Secretary - Norman Corrin

Norman’s report was circulated:
I’ve received the following:
The Voluntary & Community Action South Beds newsletter for December 2010.
Newsletters or email updates for the following groups:
Essex Herts: October 2010

London: December 2010

Kent: December 2010

Surrey: Autumn 2010

Thames Valley: Periodic notifications of items on their forum and their AGM minutes

Where I’ve received them by email I’ve sent them onto the committee. Items of interest were as follows:+
Essex & Herts

· An obituary about Mike Richards who passed away on 1st September 2010 who was Group 

Secretary for 3 years from 2007-2010
· Secretary’s Notes
· A tribute to Mike from John Mountain.
· Agenda for the group AGM on the 16th January 2011 – Affiliations?
· Walks Secretaries Notes on Social and Challenge Walks
· News of future LDWA 100s going up to 2015 which is the latest confirmed date
· Social walks programme from 17th October 2010 to 24th April 2011
· Post Herts Hobble 2010 report with a picture of Sue Leonard (I’m sure it’s her) walking 

through Brocket Park
· Information about the Eastern Triple Challenge which consists of The Herts Stroller, The 
Winter Poppyline 50 in February 2011 and The Shotley Peninsula Challenge in Sept 2011
· A glowing report on the Herts Stroller by an entrant who retired and also by the organiser 

Peter Hogg
· A report on St Peters Way in a Day on 28/08/2010
· Details of the Essex Herts Xmas Social on Sunday 12th December 2010
London Group

· Welcome to new members
· Details of the group AGM on Tuesday 22nd Feb 2011
· Request for nominations of Treasurer, Walks Secretary and Chair as the incumbents are 

retiring after their 3 year period of office. Also Social Secretary required as the Secretary 

Paula Buckton has been managing this but is stopping after the AGM
· Minutes of the Local Group Reps meeting held on Sunday 14th November 2010
· Details of the group’s weekends away in Wiltshire, the Lake District and the Housman 100

weekend.
· Reports on the Group’s social events which consisted of a tour of The Houses of 

Parliament, a night out at Peter Russells’ local and a curry night organised by Dave 

Williams
· Suggested Walks for London Group members to try which were a week in the Speyside 

Area of Scotland  supplied by Suzanne Walschmidt and a guide to Pic Du Canigou by 

Melissa Butcher
· A review of her 3 years as Walks Secretary by Nicole Carbonara
· Social Walks programme from December 2010 to March 2011
Kent

· Social Walks Programme December 2010 to April 2011
· Information on Kent Group Challenge Walks for the year such as Sevenoaks Circular, 

Weald Challenge and White Cliffs Challenge
· Details of the Kent AGM on Sunday 30 Jan 2011
· Welcome to new members
· Report on the Kent Surrey Sussex Triple Challenge
· Updates about the Housman 100 and Olympic Year 100
· A thank you note from Shirlie Gill (Keith Warman's partner) who suffered a nasty accident on 

Jill Green’s birthday walk in the Isle of Wight in October. I can vouch it was unpleasant as I 

was there
· An article about Reg Chapman
· Details of The Four Pits Walk (40 miles) organised by Graham Smith which has now 

become an anytime  challenge walk. Details can be obtained from Graham 
· 2 reports on Jill Green’s 10.10.10 birthday walk weekend in the Isle of Wight. She’s 70 in 

2011 so I was a year early in sending her a card!
· Reports and photographs of various social walks and trips abroad
· News of a  planned 100 mile social walk in 2012 which will be a forerunner of the Kent 

Coastal 100 subject to national committee approval in 2016
· Items about future events being planned including a 100KM challenge event in Belgium

· A crossword and a very amusing comedy corner

· Lots of colour photographs!

Thames Valley

· Details of the Extreme Energy series of Challenge Events running from Feb to November 
2011
· Details of the Thames Valley Christmas Dinner
· Information about how they organise membership of the group as group fees were 

abolished 
some time ago.
· Information about a free service which lets you send an emergency call to 999 by SMS (text)
· Notification of the TV AGM in Bix Village Hall on 16th January 2011
· A plea from the outgoing Chairman Pat Endacott for a replacement
Surrey Group

· Welcome to new members and reminder notice about the Surrey Group Xmas Dinner. Held 
on Saturday 11th December 2010
· Information about the holding of the 34th Winter Tanners on 9th January 2011
· Reports on various social walks from Sunday 22nd June to Sunday 22nd August inclusive 

with a photograph taken on each one. Something we could do for our newsletter?
· Report on the Autumn Weekend from 8th to 10th October at Montgomery in Wales
· The article by John Westcott about the Summer Tanners that also appeared in the 

December 
Strider
· Report on Dorset Doddle by a Surrey Group member who completed it for the 1st time
New Members/ Enquiries from Public

I've received notification from the national membership secretary of 20 new LDWA members who have fallen into our catchment area. This includes Betty Sherry who transferred her membership from Essex & Herts to BBN.
I’ve phoned all of them or emailed them with information packs about the group. Except for Betty…. One of the new LDWA members I phoned 6 minutes after she’d joined. She was very impressed. Quite right too!

Dave Stevens who is a BBN member has enlisted his Scout Group as affiliate members to the LDWA for which they pay £39 and receive an extra copy of Strider.  The Scout Group has also joined BBN and I’ve told him to send £5 to John as they have 22 members (mostly young I’m pleased to say). I thought 22 £1 coins would be difficult to post.

I’ve also received enquiries from Philip Friede who is a recent LDWA member and joined BBN.
5 member of the public have enquired about the LDWA and I’ve emailed them with information about the association and our group.

Event Entry Forms 

I’ve emailed request for marshals to help on the Bedford Clanger being organised by Noel Jones on 13th March 2011.
Details of the Extreme Energy series of Challenge Events from the Thames Valley website.

4 events of 100KM plus running from Feb  2011 to November 2011.
Details of the Essex Herts Challenge events for 2011 to the committee.
The Dovedale Dipper on Sunday 7th August 2011.
Miscellaneous

Striders for December 2010 for local libraries have been sent to Nigel Schofield, John Nickerson, Steve Clark, Christine Pendlebury and Ian Sage. 

I’m definitely doing LDWA Discounts as any information about these will go to my email address. Spookily I received an email from Reg Chapman’s email address 2 weeks after he’d passed away confirming this

Regarding discounts in the Feb newsletter I’ll be asking which BBN members would like to receive a discount card from Blacks. It’s a bit complicated to administer initially. Discounts of up to 15% are being offered.

I’ve sent a copy of the last committee meeting minutes and AGM minutes to Brian Harwood.

I received a call from Paul Lawrence the LDWA Chairman about the possibility of putting an advert for the Steppingley Step in the Daily Mirror ‘What to do for the Weekend’ supplement. After discussing this with John we decided against it due to the impracticality of us being able to handle a large influx of walkers. It turned out that our event and the Six Dales Circuit were the only events on that weekend which is why we were approached.

There might be the chance of an article about the group in the paper early next year.

I’ve received the group copy of the Heart of Scotland 100 DVD and report.  They’re available if anyone wishes to watch or read. 

I’ve sent details of the T-Shirt manufacturer that produces our merchandise to Chris Lloyd of Thames Valley as they want to produce their own group clothing.

Chris Lloyd also mentioned that Mathew Whitmore is thinking of putting on a 20 mile Kanter for TV in the autumn/winter as they believe they should put on other challenge events apart from the Oxon 40.

I’ve also given Ivan Rutter some feedback about his on line entry system to the Oxon walks 
I’ll be putting an article in the Feb newsletter asking for someone to attend meetings of the Greensand Ridge Way committee. I think these are every 2 months and are held during working hours so I’ve never been able to attend.
Following Norman’s report John said that Judy might want to attend the Greensand Ridge committee meetings.
John said he had not yet received the £5 from the Scouts mentioned in Norman’s report.

Nigel thanked Norman for his report and complimented him on all the work he does for the group.
(c) Treasurer / Membership - John Nickerson
John’s report was circulated: 
At 28th January 2011 our accounts stand as follows:
Current Account:

Last statement date 12th November 2010 Credit £2903.67

Activity since this date to 28th January 2011 results in Credit £3714.42

Saving Account: £2199.28

Membership as 28th January 2011 is 164 including 3 life members and 12 new members since the 2010 AGM.
John confirmed that the accounts were now finalised following the Steppingley Step and he circulated a copy of the accounts. He said the £25 cleaning deposit had now been returned.

He said that group’s finances were in a very healthy position. Lynn said that the 2012 Hundred Committee may need to ask for a further loan as they prepared for the event.
John confirmed that approximately 100 members had already renewed and it was noted that a subscription reminder needed be included in the next Newsletter.  It was agreed that the wording of the membership form would be amended to refer to a “membership fee” rather than an “administration fee”.
Nigel thanked John for his report,  He complimented John on the success of the recent Steppingley Step and John thanked everyone for the rose which  had been presented to him at the event.
(d)
Social Walks – Dee Brockway

Dee read her report.
A relatively short report as everything is progressing smoothly, with the enthusiasm and dedication of our walk leaders enabling me to compile yet another full programme for April to August 2011. Gill has, as always, kindly input the information onto the web (for Strider) and the document is also with Steve C and Merrian for our newsletter. Thanks to John N who, despite lots of personal commitments (moving house being just one of them) still got the excellent 2 Thursday walks per month list, to me on time. Look out for the new leaders, there are a few, and please give them all your support.

Following a great response to my plea for leaders for the previous programme, I was able to ‘carry over’ some offers to this period.  However, just a little groan. I still did not receive some details, despite reminders, until after the deadline. Still, looking on the bright side, I have promises now carried over to the next period.

I will take this opportunity to explain how the invaluable walk offer information is processed. I obviously input the data into a word document, in order to standardise the information. Anything which ‘looks wrong’ or missing data, I check and add myself if I am able, otherwise I email the leader for further help. I then cut and paste a copy, to the leader, showing the information to be sent to Strider “unless they inform me otherwise”. Gill then checks my atrocious spelling and all the grid co-ordinates before she inputs onto the web. If errors still occur after all that, my apologies. 

As always offers now accepted and gratefully received for our September to December 2011 programme. Please book a date and information required by 10 May please.

So, absolutely lots to look forward to: over to our members for their next set of ideas and offers.

Many thanks

Nigel asked Dee how many Sundays did not have walk in the next 4 months.  Dee confirmed that there were 6, but she had deliberately not put on a walk during the Hundred weekend or to clash with the Herts Hobble.   Nigel said that we needed to be aware that not everyone enters challenge walks and there should always be a full programme of Sunday walks.  
Future programme dates were agreed:

2011 -  Sunday 6th November – November Event marshals’ walk
Sunday 13th November – November Event

Sunday 27th November - AGM

Sunday 11th December – Santa’s Walk

2012 – Sunday 26th February- Pick & Mix Marshals’ Walk

Sunday 4th March - Pick and Mix

Sat/Mon 5th/7th May – Hundred Marshals’ Walk

Sat/Mon 2nd/4th June – Hundred Weekend

Lynn confirmed that both marshals’ walks would be held on a Sunday as Sandra Hyland who was part of the organising team worked on a Saturday.

Nigel thanked Dee for her report.

(e)
 Merchandising/Equipment - Lynn Yorston
We have had no feedback from the request at the AGM regarding updating the equipment list therefore we assume all is as shown.

We do need a decision on a new electric tea urn. As reported at the AGM, we can find a 30 litre Burco catering boiler for between £150 and £200 inclusive.

We hold a comprehensive list of equipment but rely on the person detailed on it to be holder of that item. If things change, PLEASE let us know. If anyone needs a copy of this list, please contact us.

Lynn confirmed that Gill had drawn up an inventory of the BBN equipment that had previously been stored by John Nickerson but was now in Sybil Davies’ garage following John and Judy’s recent move.  John said he had a few more items that would be going to Sybil’s and Lynn asked to be kept updated.

It was agreed that BBN would buy a new Burco boiler as outlined in Lynn’s report.  Lynn will action this.  The old urn held by Norman is to be disposed of.

Nigel then asked if committee members were happy with the equipment we have for events, e.g. some of the jugs and teapots were getting old and had been well-used.   It was agreed to replace certain items and a  budget of £150 was agreed, to be managed by Lynn, for the purchase of the following items:

12 large plastic jugs 

2 large teapots (Lynn will check the weight of the filled tea pots)

1 smaller teapot

3 kettles

Tea towels, plastic cutlery, etc are to be purchased when required.
The new items are to be stored by Sybil, and the old equipment will be disposed of.
Merchandising

Lynn said there was nothing to report since the AGM but she stressed that pictures of group clothing urgently needed to go on the BBN website to advertise them.  Norman had taken photos of the clothing at the Steppingley Step and he will send these on to Merrian to go on the website.  Mention is to be made in the Newsletter that group clothing can be seen on the website. 
(f) Website – Merrian Lancaster
Merrian reported that BBN now has its new website which can be accessed via the Local Groups page of the LDWA website. There was not much on it at present and she had a series of questions for the committee:
(i) Committee Page – this only has Norman’s name and contact information on at present.  Did any other committee members’ details need to be included? It was agreed that the Secretary and Walks Secretary’s contact details would be shown.
(ii) Merrian asked whether officers’ email addresses should be generic, rather than an individual’s own, eg secretary@ ldwa.bbn.org.uk (or similar)? This would make easier continuity when there was a change of person in the position. The emails addressed to the generic address are automatically transferred to the individual’s own inbox so there is no need to access more than one inbox.  It was agreed that we would do this and Merrian will check how to carry this out and advise Norman.
(iii) Merrian said she had received a request to put a link to another group (not LDWA) but it was agreed that this should not be done and that the BBN website should not promote another group whose events may clash with our own.
(iv) Do we want someone else to be able to input information on the website in the event that Merrian is on holiday etc? It was agreed that Gill will do this.

(v) Photos: Merrian said she can set up a flicker site – a generic site with a password so that other members can put photos directly on the website themselves and not have to do so via Merrian.  Merrian asked did we want members to be able to do this.  This was agreed, subject to Merrian knowing who had been given the password and Merrian being able to delete any photos she felt inappropriate for the website. Merrian will impose naming conventions and order.
(vi) Do we want previous results of BBN challenge events to go on the website?  This was agreed to be a good idea but as the results of some older events were known not to have been kept, it was agreed to put results on from now on.
(vii) Steve’s website: There is a link from the new BBN website to Steve’s website which  Merrian thinks will contain Steve’s photos and the Forum  It was noted that the next payment for Steve’s site is due in June.  BBN pay £30 of the £45 fee as Steve also uses the site for his own personal use.   Merrian thought that Steve would probably ultimately use the new flicker site, but it was agreed to leave things as they at present and Merrian is to let Steve know when the flicker site is up and running. 
(viii) Telephone numbers on the website: It was agreed that the walks listed on the website will show walk leaders’ telephone numbers. 
It was agreed that everyone needed to know that the new website is up and running and Norman will publicise the new address via an email to everyone.

(g) Newsletter - Steve Clark

Steve could not be present at the meeting but had informed Norman that all was well and that the deadline for the next Newsletter was 16th February.  Norman asked whether photos could be included in the Newsletter but Merrian said this would put the cost up.  Merrian said that a short write up of the Thursday walks was now being done for the Newsletter and it was agreed to also encourage the writing of short reports of the Sunday walks.
(h)
Local Group Representative – Nigel Schofield

Nigel said he had nothing to report.
(i)
Other Committee Members

Gordon said he was continuing to provide “insurance forms” for each group walk for the noting of non-LDWA members’ names but, having walked with other LDWA groups, he had noticed that other groups are not doing this. Merrian also said she knew no other groups doing this.  Norman said it had been only a suggestion by the national committee that local groups should take the name and contact telephone number for non-members taking part in a walk. It was agreed that BBN would continue with these forms.
4.
 Insurance Issues – Incident Reports 

John confirmed that there had been an incident on the Steppingley Step where a lady had fallen and been injured and Norman had taken her to hospital.  John had completed an incident report form. He had spoken to the lady concerned on the following day and she had confirmed she had slipped and there would be no claim.  John had also spoken to Paul Lawrence informing him of the incident and to check he had all that was necessary. John passed a copy of the incident report form to Norman for his records. 
5.
Group Activities

(a)
Social Events  
Norman said no social actives were planned at present but he would put a request in the Newsletter asking for any ideas.  He did not think there would be a quiz this year.  Dee said that themed social walks were taking off and attracting lots of walkers.  The possibility of a walk including a tour of Bletchley Park was raised, and Lynn said she would look into this as she knew someone who worked there.  Merrian asked whether there could be any more skinflint walks.  Lynn said she would think about this; the problem was that dates for walks had to be supplied so far in advance and they did not always know the date of an event they could use in time.
(b)
2011 Hundred CP – Norman Corrin

Norman’s report:
I’ve had more volunteers come forward. We are now up to 22 provisional names  I’m not sure about 5 of them and will confirm nearer the time so that still leaves us 17 with which we managed at Wessex.  A few of our helpers will be taking part in the Marshals 100 so will be at the event all weekend.
It’s a sheltered wayside forestry clearing at: School Wood  SO 481768 Opening hours are from 1130 to 1700. The reason it’s so long an opening time is due to there being 3 starts one at 1000, 1200 and 1400. 

According to the checkpoint leaflet Marches Group will be supplying their pergola as shelter which will then go onto CP12. 

We will be supplying only basic food and drink.
The names of the marshals are as follows:
Norman Corrin, John Nickerson, Judy Nickerson, Ian Sage, Pat Sage, Roger Skerman, Margaret Skerman, Lynn Yorston, Dave Yorston,  Mike Hyland, Sandra Hyland, Nigel Schofield, Kathy Loraso, Adrian Godwin, Brin Bunker, Brin Bunker's wife, David Heron, Dave Findel-Hawkins, Merrian Lancaster, Christine Pendlebury (?), Gill Bunker (?), Steve Smith (?) Pearl Smith (?), Martin Lawson (?).
Jane Webb, the checkpoint co-ordinator, has asked if we can collect the supplies for our checkpoint from either the start or the breakfast stop (Lydham Village Hall) on Saturday morning. This is due to them having transport problems with the van on Saturday morning.
As Lydham is 54 miles on the route but by car Jane estimates its 20-30 miles I’ve suggested that if we do collect the food then it’s from the start. If we can’t collect it then they will deliver it to us some other way. The event centre is a school which they will not have access to until 5 pm on the Friday. I’ve said yes initially but told her I will confirm post this meeting. 

The food we’re serving is sausage rolls or a vegetarian option. Does that seem a strange choice 9 miles in? In addition the water will be delivered as there is none at the checkpoint venue. Jane said they’re trying to get hold of a water bowser or failing that some water bottles 
I did ask about tables and chairs and she didn’t know. They’re having a meeting on Tuesday so will clarify after that. 

There was some concern about the possible lack of water at the checkpoint and Norman will go back to the organisers forcefully stating that water must be provided.  Lynn confirmed that Anglian Water had delivered bottled tap water to Wendover Woods for the Chiltern Hundred when there was no water supply, and said that the local water authority for the Housman area should do something similar.  
Norman is also going to check whether the food for the checkpoint can be collected on the Friday evening.
(c) 
 2012 Hundred
Nigel confirmed that the BBN checkpoint was CP3 at Mottingham and Norman said he already had a few volunteers for the checkpoint.  Lynn said that the local scouts had offered to help if required.

The next 100 committee meeting was taking place on 21st February but neither Nigel nor Norman can attend. The event is to be known as the LDWA Games Hundred 2012 and its rurality rather than urbanity must be emphasised.  
2012 100 Marshals’ Event - Lynn Yorston
As reported, Dave and I are tasked with the organisation of this event. 

We have booked both Eastern HQ and Western HQ and most of the checkpoints.

There are still 3 checkpoints & the Breakfast stop still to finalise. These outstanding sites have been earmarked & the negotiations are in progress. However, the booking of these is not within our remit as they will have to mirror the main event. 

We only have 3 checkpoint managers left to assign. 
We have 3 sweep teams in place but need 1 more to cover from 25 miles to 44 miles.
We have 2 closing marshals and a ‘body bus’ volunteer assigned.
We still need help with parking and check-in duties at the Windsor HQ both for 06.00 to 09.30 Saturday morning and from about 16.00 on Sunday until 10.00 Monday.

We send a big thank you to all of you who have already been assigned jobs. If anyone else out there would like to add their names to our volunteer list, please see us at the end of this meeting or send us a message asap.

Many thanks.
Gill will send a copy of Lynn’s request for help to Steve for the next Newsletter.

Lynn said she had recently walked about 10 miles from the start to Greenwich and had been very impressed with what she thought was a beautiful route.

(d)
 2013 Hundred CP – Devon and Cornwall – Norman Corrin
Norman said there was nothing to report on this at the moment, but BBN had been assigned CP 3. 
(e)
 Bedford Walking Festival – Norman Corrin

The dates are Saturday 3rd September to Sunday pm 11th September and the organisers are aiming to have a programme published by the end of April and would appreciate details by end of March. The reason for such an early date is that they would like to encourage more people from outside the county whether they are groups or individuals. 

The Greensand Ridge Trail is 25 years old this year and the organiser Barry Ingram has asked whether a 1 day 40 mile walk or a 2 day Trip would be of interest to ourselves? He would assist with Community Transport.

He thanks us once again for our assistance and looks forward to hearing from us

We did put on a walk last year by Colin Scargill but I didn’t contact him to ask him to send his comments to Barry.
It was agreed that BBN would put on a walk on Thursday 8th September which could be offered as part at the Festival and John will ask Colin Scargill if he would be willing to lead as his walk was included in the 2010 Festival.

With regard to the offer by Barry Ingram of assistance with a walk on the Greensand Ridge Trail Norman confirmed that this was not part of the Festival and could be any time of year.  It was agreed that Norman will follow this up with Barry, provisionally to walk the route over two consecutive days on one of the last two weekends of September 2011.
6.
BBN Events

(a) Chiltern Kanter – Sunday 27th February 2011 - Norman Corrin

All 3 routes have been walked out. Short and medium routes have been checked. 

There are a few clues on the long route still awaiting checking but if there are any that are not clear they’ll be picked up on the marshals’ walk.
As at Thursday 27th January there were 38 on the long route, 16 on the medium and 6 on the short. 60 in total.
There is a problem with the car parking in Tring in that there are only 120 long term car parking spaces. All the remainder are 4 hour maximum stay bays so we cannot put people in there.  On the instructions and grid reference sheets that I’m sending out I’ll point this out to the entrants and also put something on the LDWA website. Once these 120 slots are gone they’re gone. 

The only alternative after that will be the road leading out of Tring that the event finishes on. 

Currently I have 10 marshals so will be putting an email round asking for helpers. 

There are 3 checkpoints, a new one at the Bridgewater Monument plus the normal ones at Dagnall and Ivinghoe Village Centre.

There is also a note on the grid reference sheet for entrants to visit the Memorial Bench. 

Break Even point I estimate to be 120.

John said he and Judy could check the short route in the next few weeks. Nigel said he would also try to check some of the route.
Norman outlined the problem with parking since the introduction of the 4 hour parking bays.  There is also parking by Tring Library and Norman said he would look at this the following day when he was also checking the halls.  Norman said he had put information about the parking fee and the reduced availability of  parking near the hall on the instructions he was sending out and also on the LDWA website. Nigel agreed to be the parking marshal and advise walkers on where to park. 

Norman said the email asking for marshals had  now been sent and he had already had a couple more offers of help.
There would be a checkpoint near the Bridgewater Monument on the Ashridge Estate this time, and he would be making a donation of £30 to the Estate. 

(b)
 The November Event – Lynn Yorston

We now have a working party of Gordon, DFH & M, Dave Sedgley, Mike & Sandra plus ourselves to organise a replacement event for the November time slot. We have already booked Barton V.H. for 13th November and earmarked Sunday 6th November for the marshals’ walk. This year we will stage THE SHILLINGTON SHUFFLE using John’s original route but adding a 10/12 mile family route. Next year, 2012, with your agreement, we will stage a new event by Dave Sedgley possibly called THE SUNDON SAUNTER, and then in 2013 we will re-run THE STEPPINGLEY STEP. We have put a 300 entry limit on this.

Gordon & Dave S will take on the routes

We will do the bookings and general admin

Mike will do entries

DFH & M will see to HQ on the day and staffing

Sandra will be responsible for the kitchen

We also plan to offer a TRIPLE CHALLENGE of consecutive completions of these three events.

Lynn confirmed that all the checkpoints were booked for the Shillington Shuffle, but they needed contact details from John for the parking at Barton-Le-Clay.  The idea is that the existing events will be updated and the new Sundon Saunter event will be slotted in.  Gordon said the routes for the existing events may have to be altered if he encountered problems. John said he had used one permissive path on the Shuffle  to avoid some road walking and Gordon said the route would remain as close to the original as possible.  Lynn has drafted a badge and certificate for the Triple Challenge. 
(c)  Pick & Mix – Lynn Yorston
We are happy to organise this event again and have made initial contact with the school to book their premises for 4th March 2012. They have now answered but we have to deal with a new person. Does not seem to be any problem, they are quite happy for us to use the school.

There is nothing else to report as it is such early days yet.

(d)  30th Anniversary
Norman indicated that after the AGM Roy Presland had said suggested the Nene Valley Kanter could be resurrected as a one-off event as part of the anniversary.
7.
Group Finances/Donations/Equipment 

Nigel suggested holding fire on donations for the time being until we knew how the Chiltern Kanter had gone and what had been spent on replacement equipment.  This subject will be discussed at the next committee meeting.
Norman said that Dave Findel-Hawkins has sent him a link to The Chiltern Society for their “Donate a Gate Scheme”. Dave suggests we erect a gate to celebrate either the LDWA’s 40th Anniversary or BBN’s 30th Anniversary.  It was confirmed that the Chiltern Society do all the work so this should be much less time-consuming than our previous gates and benches project.
Gill suggested a donation to the Greensand Ridge Trail as it was its 25th anniversary year, especially if BBN had a weekend’s walk on the trail with their assistance.
Norman also suggested as BBN had been up to the Lake District for several group weekends, we could pay to have our group and the Association logo engraved on one of the paving stones in the Wordsworth Daffodil Garden.
8. AOB

(a) John has received £95 from the Heart of Scotland Hundred and it was agreed as previously to distribute this amongst the helpers. Ten people had helped on the BBN checkpoint and it was agreed to send each of the helpers £10.
(b)
John said he and Judy were currently walking out their weekend in the Cotswolds and an article had been done for the Newsletter.  Norman will also email this out to everyone.
(c)
Dee asked for an update on the Derbyshire weekend and Norman confirmed that it had filled up quickly and he thought there were only 2 places remaining.

Nigel thanked everyone for attending and thanked John and Judy for their hospitality.

The meeting closed at 10.15 pm.
Dates for future committee meetings:
Friday 20th May 2011 - Dee’s - 53 Sharpenhoe Road, Barton-Le-Clay 

Friday 7th October 2011 - Lynn’s - 3 Lodge Lane, Great Missenden
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